European Parliament resolution on International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) and the Governance of the International Accounting Standards Board (IASB)

1.
Rapporteur: Alexander RADWAN (EPP-ED/DE/DE)

2.
EP reference number: A6-0032/2008 / P6-TA-PROV(2008)0183
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 24 April 2008

4.
Subject: International Financial Reporting Standards (IFRS) and the Governance of the International Accounting Standards Board (IASB)
5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Economic and Monetary Affairs (ECON)
6.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:
The resolution:

· criticises several aspects of the governance and due process of the International Accounting Standards Committee Foundation (IASCF) and its standard-setting body, the International Accounting Standards Board (IASB). It makes a number of suggestions to enhance the public accountability and funding of the IASCF, the due process of the IASB and the EU's ability to provide input to the IASB's standard-setting process;

· expresses concerns about a number of specific IASB standard-setting projects, chiefly the draft IFRS for SMEs, and cautions against the use of this standard in the EU.

7.
Reply to the requests and overview of the actions taken by the Commission or outlook of those actions which the Commission intends to take:
The Commission services are continuing their long-standing efforts to enhance the governance of the IASCF/IASB. This is being achieved by providing input to the IASCF's ongoing constitutional review process. The key short-term objective, which is shared by the EP, is to establish a public oversight body to ensure the public accountability of the IASCF/IASB. This is expected to become operational in early 2009.

The Commission services are developing proposals to reform the funding of the IASCF. A legal basis is being drafted allowing the Community to make a financial contribution to the IASCF's budget. Other major jurisdictions, especially the US, are considering similar action. The objective is to ensure that the IASCF's funding enhances the organisation's independence from stakeholders directly affected by international accounting standards (funding is currently largely provided on a voluntary basis by listed companies and the major international audit networks).

In addition, the Commission services are also working with European stakeholders to develop the EU's capacity to provide pro-active input to the IASB standard-setting and agenda-setting processes. This is to ensure that the latter better reflects the needs and interests of European stakeholders, in an environment in which other jurisdictions are stepping-up their influence over the IASB as they move towards the adoption of IFRS (expected to occur in the US in the next few years).

Finally, the Commission services continue to work on the simplification of the regulatory environment for SMEs, including in the field of financial reporting.
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